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by the close of the thirtieth (30th) day 
following the request, provide a written 
notice advising the requestor of the 
reasons for the refusal and that the 
Department may request such 
information. 

(3) The Trustee must provide 
sufficient information necessary for it to 
demonstrate that the exemption 
conditions have been met over the prior 
six-year period. The Trustee must 
maintain and retain such records in a 
manner that ensures it would be able to 
provide the information to the 
Department within 30 calendar days of 
a request. 

(f) Material Facts and Representations 

All the material facts and 
representations provided by the 
Applicants are true and accurate at all 
times. 

Section IV. Phase-In Conditions 

The following additional conditions 
apply as of the first day of the first plan 
year after the Grant Date. 

(a) Plan Documents and Contracts 

(1) Plan documents and disclosures: 
(A) accurately describe the role and 

fiduciary status of the Trustee; 
(B) do not include any disclaimers of 

fiduciary status for any party, including 
AWB and any Affiliate; and 

(C) do not indicate, in any way, 
including on a website, that AWB or its 
Affiliates are the sponsor of the Plan. 

(2) The insurance contract is held in 
the name of the Plan. 

(3) AWB-Affiliated Service Providers 
contractually agree that all information 
they provide to the Trustee, 
Participating Employers and prospective 
Participating Employers regarding their 
services to the Plan and related fees is 
materially accurate at the time it is 
provided. 

(b) Fees 

(1) Before entering into any contract 
for services with an AWB-Affiliated 
Service Provider on behalf of the Plan, 
the Trustee: 

(A) Negotiates the rate of fees to be 
paid for services to the Plan and ensures 
that the rate does not increase during 
the contract period; and 

(B) Contractually prohibits the AWB- 
Affiliated Service Provider from 
receiving any fees other than those paid 
directly by the Plan. 

(2) Fees for service providers, other 
than any insurance broker of record that 
is not Affiliated with AWB, are 
established independently of other 
service provider fees, so that an increase 
in one fee does not, directly or 
indirectly, cause an increased payment 

to another service provider. For 
purposes of this condition, a service 
provider fee does not include an 
insurance premium (i.e., fees may be 
calculated as percentages of premiums 
paid to the insurance company). 

(3) Fees collected from Participating 
Employers and Plan participants are 
based on actual, rather than estimated, 
amounts due to service providers. 

(c) Disclosure 

(1) The disclosure described in 
Section III(d)(1) includes the following 
additional information: 

(A) A description of any 
compensation that the AWB-Affiliated 
Service Provider, or any subcontractor, 
reasonably expects to receive in 
connection with termination of a 
contract or arrangement with the Plan 
and how any prepaid amounts will be 
calculated and refunded upon such 
termination; and 

(B) A description of the methodology 
by which AWB-Affiliated Service 
Provider fees are calculated, including 
examples with dollar amounts. 

(2) The Plan documents require the 
AWB-Affiliated Service Provider to 
furnish, upon written request, any 
information the Trustee reasonably 
requests, within 30 days after the 
request unless the disclosure cannot be 
provided due to extraordinary 
circumstances beyond the control of the 
AWB-Affiliated Service Provider, in 
which case the information must be 
provided as soon as reasonably 
practicable and the AWB-Affiliated 
Service Provider must provide the 
Trustee with a notice explaining why 
they cannot meet the 30-day deadline. 

(d) Monthly Billing Statements 

The Trustees provide to Participating 
Employers a monthly billing statement 
that includes: 

(1) The following statement: ‘‘The 
amounts you pay each month for health 
insurance coverage include fees for 
administrative services, including fees 
paid to service providers affiliated with 
the Association of Washington Business 
(AWB). A description of the services 
provided by each AWB affiliate is 
provided to you at the time of your 
initial enrollment and at each annual 
renewal. You can also contact [NAME, 
phone number, email address] for 
additional copies.’’ 

(2) A chart accurately listing all 
service providers and the fee 
percentages or other amounts they 
receive. If any administrative services 
fees are expressed as a percentage of the 
insurance premium, the disclosure must 
also include an example showing how 

fees would be calculated based on a 
$1,000 insurance premium; and 

(3) A point of contact, including a 
phone number and email address, for 
copies of disclosures or for additional 
information. 

Exemption date: If granted, the 
exemption will be in effect as of the date 
of publication of the final exemption in 
the Federal Register. 

Signed at Washington, DC. 
George Christopher Cosby, 
Director, Office of Exemption Determinations, 
Employee Benefits Security Administration, 
U.S. Department of Labor. 
[FR Doc. 2023–12687 Filed 6–13–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4510–29–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of Workers’ Compensation 
Programs 

Advisory Board on Toxic Substances 
and Worker Health 

AGENCY: Office of Workers’ 
Compensation Programs, Department of 
Labor. 
ACTION: Notice of charter renewal. 

SUMMARY: The Secretary of Labor 
(Secretary) has approved the renewal of 
the charter of the Advisory Board on 
Toxic Substances and Worker Health 
(Board). The renewed charter will 
expire two years from its filing date or 
until the Board terminates, whichever 
occurs first. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 
accordance with section 3687 of Public 
Law 106–398, which was added by 
section 3141(a) of the National Defense 
Authorization Act (NDAA) of 2015, 
Executive Order 13699 (June 26, 2015), 
and the provisions of the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (FACA), as 
amended (5 U.S.C. 10) and its 
implementing regulations issued by the 
General Services Administration (GSA), 
the Board was established on July 2, 
2015. The current charter expires on 
June 25, 2023. Pursuant to FACA, 
Section 14(b)(2), the Secretary will 
renew the charter biennially, which 
allows the Board to continue its 
operations. The Board advises the 
Secretary with respect to: (1) the Site 
Exposure Matrices (SEM) of the 
Department of Labor; (2) medical 
guidance for claims examiners for 
claims with the EEOICPA program, with 
respect to the weighing of the medical 
evidence of claimants; (3) evidentiary 
requirements for claims under Part B of 
EEOICPA related to lung disease; (4) the 
work of industrial hygienists and staff 
physicians and consulting physicians of 
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the Department of Labor and reports of 
such hygienists and physicians to 
ensure quality, objectivity, and 
consistency; (5) the claims adjudication 
process generally, including review of 
procedure manual changes prior to 
incorporation into the manual and 
claims for medical benefits; and (6) such 
other matters as the Secretary considers 
appropriate. The Board, when 
necessary, coordinates exchanges of 
data and findings with the Department 
of Health and Human Services’ 
Advisory Board on Radiation and 
Worker Health. 

The Secretary appoints 12 to 15 Board 
members, one of whom the Secretary 
appoints as Chair. In accordance with 
Section 3687(a)(2), Board appointments 
are made in consultation with 
organizations with expertise on worker 
health issues to ensure that membership 
reflects a proper balance of perspectives 
from the scientific, medical, and 
claimant communities, and to address 
the tasks assigned to the Board. 
Members serve two-year terms. At the 
discretion of the Secretary, they may be 
appointed to successive terms or 
removed at any time. 

The Board meets no less than twice 
per year and reports to the Secretary. As 
specified in Section 3687(i), the Board 
will terminate ten (10) years after the 
date of the enactment of the NDAA, 
which was December 19, 2014. Thus, 
the Board will terminate on December 
19, 2024. 

Electronic copies of this Federal 
Register notice are available at http://
www.regulations.gov. This notice, as 
well as the Board charter, news releases, 
and other relevant information, are 
available on the Board’s web page at 
http://www.dol.gov/owcp/energy/regs/ 
compliance/AdvisoryBoard.htm. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: You 
may contact Ryan Jansen, Designated 
Federal Officer, at jansen.ryan@dol.gov, 
or Carrie Rhoads, Alternate Designated 
Federal Officer, at rhoads.carrie@
dol.gov, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 
Constitution Avenue NW, Suite S–3524, 
Washington, DC 20210, telephone (202) 
343–5580. This is not a toll-free number. 

Signed at Washington, DC, this 8th day of 
June, 2023. 

Christopher Godfrey, 
Director, Office of Workers’ Compensation 
Programs. 
[FR Doc. 2023–12686 Filed 6–13–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4510–CR–P 

NATIONAL FOUNDATION ON THE 
ARTS AND THE HUMANITIES 

National Endowment for the 
Humanities 

Meeting of Humanities Panel 

AGENCY: National Endowment for the 
Humanities; National Foundation on the 
Arts and the Humanities. 
ACTION: Notice of meeting. 

SUMMARY: The National Endowment for 
the Humanities (NEH) will hold thirty- 
two meetings, by videoconference, of 
the Humanities Panel, a federal advisory 
committee, during July 2023. The 
purpose of the meetings is for panel 
review, discussion, evaluation, and 
recommendation of applications for 
financial assistance under the National 
Foundation on the Arts and the 
Humanities Act of 1965. 
DATES: See SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION 
for meeting dates. The meetings will 
open at 8:30 a.m. and will adjourn by 
5:00 p.m. on the dates specified below. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Elizabeth Voyatzis, Committee 
Management Officer, 400 7th Street SW, 
Room 4060, Washington, DC 20506; 
(202) 606–8322; evoyatzis@neh.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Pursuant 
to section 10(a)(2) of the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (5 U.S.C. 10), 
notice is hereby given of the following 
meetings: 

1. Date: July 17, 2023 
This video meeting will discuss 

applications on the topics of Arts and 
Humanities, for the Infrastructure and 
Capacity Building Challenge Grants 
program, submitted to the Office of 
Challenge Programs. 

2. Date: July 18, 2023 
This video meeting will discuss 

applications on the topics of Historic 
Sites and Homes, for the Infrastructure 
and Capacity Building Challenge Grants 
program, submitted to the Office of 
Challenge Programs. 

3. Date: July 18, 2023 
This video meeting will discuss 

applications on the topic of Climate 
Change, for the Cultural and 
Community Resilience grant program, 
submitted to the Division of 
Preservation and Access. 

4. Date: July 19, 2023 
This video meeting will discuss 

applications on the topics of History 
and Culture, for the Infrastructure and 
Capacity Building Challenge Grants 
program, submitted to the Office of 
Challenge Programs. 

5. Date: July 19, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of 
Conservation and Museum Collections, 
for the Preservation and Access 
Education and Training grant program, 
submitted to the Division of 
Preservation and Access. 

6. Date: July 19, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topic of Arts, for the 
Awards for Faculty grant program, 
submitted to the Division of Research 
Programs. 

7. Date: July 20, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of World 
History and Studies, for the Awards for 
Faculty grant program, submitted to the 
Division of Research Programs. 

8. Date: July 20, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of American 
Literature, Language, and Studies, for 
the Awards for Faculty grant program, 
submitted to the Division of Research 
Programs. 

9. Date: July 20, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications for the Fellowships for 
Advanced Social Science Research on 
Japan grant program, submitted to the 
Division of Research Programs. 

10. Date: July 20, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of History 
and Culture, for the Infrastructure and 
Capacity Building Challenge Grants 
program, submitted to the Office of 
Challenge Programs. 

11. Date: July 20, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topic of COVID–19, 
for the Community and Cultural 
Resilience grant program, submitted to 
the Division of Preservation and Access. 

12. Date: July 21, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of 
Educational Institutions and 
Organizations, for the Infrastructure and 
Capacity Building Challenge Grants 
program, submitted to the Office of 
Challenge Programs. 

13. Date: July 21, 2023 

This video meeting will discuss 
applications on the topics of 
Philosophy, Religion, and Ancient to 
Early Modern World, for the Awards for 
Faculty grant program, submitted to the 
Division of Research Programs. 
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